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Calendar 
January 2018 

1 - New Yearôs Day - City offices closed 

2 - City Council Meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

3 - Yard Waste Trimming Collection  

4 - Planning Commission -  

 City Hall at 12 p.m. 

10 - Heavy Trash & Large Yard Waste 

15 - Martin Luther King Jr. Day  -   

           City offices closed 

16 - City Council Meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

17 - Yard Waste Trimming Collection  

18 - Planning Commission -  

 City Hall at 5:30 p.m. 

24 - Heavy Trash & Large Yard Waste 

31 - Yard Waste Trimming Collection  
 

February 2018 

1 - Planning Commission -  

 City Hall at 12:00 p.m.  

6 - City Council Meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

7 - Yard Waste Trimming Collection  

14 - Heavy Trash & Large Yard Waste 

15 - Planning Commission -  

 City Hall at 5:30 p.m.  

20 - City Council Meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

21 - Yard Waste Trimming Collection  

28 - Heavy Trash & Large Yard Waste 

 

Submit requests for Heavy Trash pick-up  

before noon on Wednesday, 

the week prior to pick-up, at 294-5796. 

 

Learn more about  

City events at 

www.huntsvilletx.gov  
 

Small Effort Nets 
Large Return 

Shop Small-Shop Local was a suc-

cess for downtown Huntsville. Main 

Streetõs campaign ran from November 

1 through December 1. For every $20 

spent in a participating downtown 

small business, customers received a 

ticket in a $1,000 drawing. 

Main Street Coordinator Debbie 

Charbonneau reported that 2,248 tick-

ets were distributed, resulting in ap-

proximately $45,000 in economic im-

pact. 

Sally Smith was the winner of the 

$1,000 drawing, which was selected 

by Santa at the Christmas Fair & Win-

ter in the Park event held on Shop 

Small-Shop Local Saturday, Dec. 2. 

òWe had about 20 local businesses 

participate in the program,ó Charbon-

neau said. òThe merchants were very 

receptive to the American Express 

sponsored event. There is a true pas-

sion for downtown in Huntsville.ó 

Charbonneau joined the American 

Express program as a Neighborhood 

Champion through the City of Hunts-

ville Main Street office. 

òWe received promotion supplies 

with the program and the local busi-

nesses loved it,ó Charbonneau said. 

òAnd the money won during the draw-

ing went right back into our downtown 

businesses.ó 

Charbonneau plans on doubling the 

local small business participation for 

2018 and thanked the local business-

es that supported the event. 

òWe hope to have this program grow 

bigger each year. What started as a 

small effort and idea is now making a 

great impact for our community,ó Char-

bonneau said. 

Fabric Carousel owner Doris Collins 

enjoyed hearing comments from cus-

tomers. 

òThey told us how much they appreci-

ated Huntsville's small businesses and 

I enjoyed being able to give them tick-

ets for the $1,000 drawing when they 

made a purchase. We were able to 

show them that we appreciated them,ó 

Collins said. 

S m a l l 

business-

es are the 

backbone 

of this 

c o u n t r y 

and, when 

combined, 

constitute 

the largest 

employer in the nation. By supporting 

small businesses, shoppers help own-

ers become job creators. Among the 

downtown businesses that participated 

in this yearõs Shop Small-Shop Lo-

cal: Fabric Carousel, The Buttercup 

Cottage, Tickled Pink, Bluebonnet 

Square Antiques, Sam Houston An-

tique Mall, A Nitsch in Time, Timeless 

Treasures, The Patio Cafe on the 

Square, BonnieLu's, Diamonds and 

Rust, Bargain Boxx, Deja Vu Décor, 

Deja Vu Around the Corner, and McAd-

ams Dry Goods Company. 

For more information, contact Deb-

bie Charbonneau at the Main Street 

O f f i c e  a t  9 36-29 1 -59 20  o r 

at dcharbonneau@HuntsvilleTX.gov. 

Shop Small-Shop Local winner Sally 

Smith, who returned her winnings to the 

local economy with more gifts from 

downtown shops. 

mailto:dcharbonneau@HuntsvilleTX.gov.


 

 

City staff raises over $10,000 for local charities 
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The City of Huntsville staff 

presented checks totaling 

$10,873 to local charities. 

The funds were raised in 

the Cityõs 5th Annual Charity 

Bowling Tournament. Dona-

tions were made to SAAFE 

House, Senior Center of 

Walker County, C.O.M.E. 

Center, and the Care Center 

of Huntsville. Staff also col-

lected non-perishable food 

items and $275 in Brook-

shire Bros. Turkey Bucks 

that were donated to the 

Good Shepherd Mission. 

HFD Capt. Greg Mathis completes Executive Training 
The City of Huntsville Fire Depart-

mentôs Captain Greg Mathis recently grad-
uated from the Fire Executive Manage-
ment Training Program at the Bill Black-
wood Law Enforcement Management In-
stitute of Texas (LEMIT), located on the 
campus of Sam Houston State University, 
the first class of its kind in the nation. 
Mathis was one of only 20 applicants to 
be selected from numerous submissions 
from across the state. HFD Fire Chief 
Tom Grisham was pleased with Mathisô 
completion of the training. 
ñFire safety instructors benefit from 

the program and my understanding is it 
went very well,ò said Fire Chief Tom Gri-
sham. ñThe attendees shared ideas and 
solutions to benefit all communities. I am 
very proud of Gregôs accomplishments 
with this program and so many others.ò 
Mathis is recognized statewide for his 

participation as a rescue specialist with 
the Texas Task Force 1ôs Urban Search & 
Rescue Team. The team deals with disas-
ter response training in areas such as 
structural collapse, swift water and high-
water rescues, tornadoes, and other ca-
lamities. Mathis explained that the 
knowledge in these advanced courses are 
vitally important to the department and our 
community because they teach problem-
solving and safe rescue skills and provide 
a network of people and departments 
across the state to share knowledge with, 

better protecting fire staff 
and local lives.       
ñIt was a big honor to 

be selected,ò Mathis 
said. ñI now have con-
tacts throughout the state 
who will assist me in en-
suring our citizens are 
safer. Our department 
will have better training in 
advanced procedures 
and knowing what the 
risks are for these types 
of rescues and disaster 
responses.ò 
Kevin Lunsford, Di-

rector of Public Safety, 
which includes the Huntsville Fire Depart-
ment, also had high praise for Mathis. 
ñWe are very proud of Greg. This is a 

fabulous milestone for the City,ò said 
Lunsford. 
Mathis conveyed his appreciation for 

the support of the City of Huntsville, 
Chiefs Grisham and Lunsford, and the 
entire fire department. 
ñThese types of trainings wouldnôt be 

possible without their backing,ò Mathis 
said. ñIt allows us to better serve our com-
munity. I am so fortunate to have these 
opportunities and am privileged to partici-
pate in such programs. It is my responsi-
bility to share this with our staff and im-
prove our capabilities for success.ò 

The Fire Marshal Profes-
sional Development Pro-
gram is a cooperative effort 
between LEMIT and the 
Texas Fire Marshalsô Asso-
ciation providing fire execu-
tives with the skills neces-
sary to effectively manage 
fire marshalsô offices and 
deliver a high level of ser-
vice to their communities. 
 Module I, which was con-
ducted May 6-10, 2017, 
included curriculum from 
the National Fire Protection 
Associationôs 1037, Stand-
ards on Fire Marshal Pro-

fessional Qualifications and Module II, 
held November 6-10, 2017, included 
NFPA 1730, Standards on Fire Prevention 
Inspection, Code Enforcement, Plan Re-
view, Investigation, and Public Education.  
The training totaled 80 hours of train-

ing. The final commencement for Class 1 
was held on November 10, 2017.Mathis 
also had the privilege of meeting and 
hearing from State Fire Marshal Chris 
Connealy. 
Mathis began his career with HFD as 

a volunteer in 1990 and was hired full-time 
in 1996. He and his wife Suzie have five 
daughters and two grandsons.  
For more information, contact Mathis 

at gmathis@huntsvilletx.gov. 

mailto:gmathis@huntsvilletx.gov


 

 

Council joins Itôs Time Texas Community Challenge 

Holiday Luncheon & Service Awards Held 
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The City of Huntsville held their annual 

Holiday Luncheon and Service Awards on 

December 6 at the Walker County Storm 

Shelter.  

Terrence Bell, Health Inspector with 

the City, gave an inspirational speech to 

guests and honorees.  

òI started as a seasonal part-time em-

ployee. I made several moves and came 

back to the City,ó Bell said. òMy parks crew 

leader Isaac Dubose told me to ôbetter 

yourselfõ and apply for my current position. 

So I did and I have gone from working in 

the ball 

fields to 

an office 

in four 

and a 

half 

months.ó  

Bell 

said 

many 

citizens 

do not 

see all 

the work 

put in by 

employ-

ees throughout the City.  

Bell is originally from Huntsville. He is 

married to Tameka Bell and has three chil-

dren:  Dacorian, 6, Tiana, 3, and Kingston, 

2 months.  

Awards 
2017 Service Award recipients and 

years acknowledged include:  Matt Be-

noit, City Manager, 5; Mary Joyner, Office 

of the City Manager, 10; Lindsey Owings, 

Neighborhood Resources, 5; Jacob Myers, 

Visitor Center, 5; Brent Slott, Information 

Tech Services, 10; Deanna Sanders, Utili-

ty Billing, 10; Marcy Metz, Finance, 15; 

Jesse Ferguson, Customer Service - Ser-

vice Cen-

ter, 5; 

Jason 

Haecker, 

Central 

Inspec-

tions, 10; 

Leroy 

Shorter, 

Parks 

Mainte-

nance, 5; 

Kristin Sion, Library Services, 5; John 

Hare, Cemetery Operations, 15; Linda 

Dodson, Library Services, 15; John Agey, 

Parks Maintenance, 15; David Zellar, 

Parks Maintenance, 35; Bryant Wells II, 

Police, 5; Brandon Boyd, Police, 5; Ryann 

Kaaa-Bauer, Police, 5; Kurt Bubela, Po-

lice, 10; John French, Police, 10; Hollie 

Mitchell, Public Safety, 10; Jason Sand-

ers, Fire, 15; Scott Bennett, Police, 15; 

Everett Harrell, Police, 15; Eric Scott, Po-

lice, 15; Justin Burnett, Police, 15; Jeff 

Dugas, Police, 20; Police Chief Kevin 

Lunsford, Public Safety, 35; Mida Bias, 

Solid Waste, 5; Justin Robinson, NB Da-

vidson WWTP, 10; Jason Rolling, Robin-

son Creek WWTP, 10; Stephen Nicholas, 

Water Distribution, 10; Jeremy McBee, 

Robinson Creek WWTP, 10; Linda Hicks, 

Public Works, 10; Laverne Gambrell, Re-

cycling, 15; Frank Golden, Meter Crew 

Leader, 15; and Carroll McGuire, Solid 

Waste, 15.  

The City of Huntsville Coun-

cilmembers pledged to support 

the H-E-B �,�W�·�V�� �7�L�P�H�� �7�H�[�D�V�� �&�R�P��
munity Challenge in  December. 

Start the New Year off right by 

putting your health first. The 

2018 Community Challenge 

kicks off January 8.  Encourage 

your family, friends, co-workers, 

local schools, and faith-based 

and community groups to join in! 

The City of Huntsvilleõs Solid Waste 

and Recycling Services Division is asking 

everyone to help keep Huntsville beauti-

ful. Citizens are asked to utilize Solid 

Waste Services, as well as make the ex-

tra effort to contain trash by picking up 

any seen on streets, or in parks and 

yards.  

To ensure that trash does not roam 

the streets, securely tighten trash bags 

before placing them in the bin for pick 

up; do not allow trash to stay sit in open 

beds of trucks, put it in a bag to throw 

out later; and make sure trash bins are 

closed well. Littering is subject to a fine 

up to $200. 

Paper and plastic products and alumi-

num cans can be placed in curbside re-

cycling carts for further processing. The 

City of Huntsvilleõs Solid Waste and Re-

cycling Services Division ask recyclers to 

wash out items before placing them in 

the cart. Items that are not accepted 

include:  garbage, glass, plastic bags, 

microwaves, batteries, electronics, 

clothes hangers, and styrofoam. 

òMaking the effort to keep Huntsville 

beautiful starts at our own front door,ó 

said Solid Waste and Recycling Superin-

tendent Natalie Mimms. òOur community 

can take steps and use positive environ-

mental efforts to make a difference.ó 

The Transfer Station is located at 590 

IH 45 North. For more information, con-

tact Superintendent Natalie Mimms 

at nmimms@huntsvilletx.gov. 
- Special contribution by Rosalia Orozco 

Make an effort to keep 
Huntsville beautiful 

Police Chief Kevin Lunsford, 35 
years, presented by Matt Benoit 

Jeff Dugas, 20 years, presented 
by Police Chief Kevin Lunsford  


